
 

 

THE GROVE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
Wednesday 16th July  

 

Don’t have time to read all the newsletter? 

Here are the essentials in summary: 

☺ Well done The Grove School – amazing SATS results throughout.  

☺ Children start new term on Wednesday 3rd September, ‘Meet the Teachers’ session on Monday 

8th at 3:30pm 

☺ Meal time assistant required – please apply. 

☺ School meal price increase to £2.75 in September 

☺ NO mufti this Friday 

☺ PTA thank you and news below 

 

 
More info on all these below or ask at the front desk 

Wishing you a lovely summer holiday from all of us at The Grove School 

 
 

 
 

Our 2025 SATS results 

Our children continue to achieve very well at The Grove and we are very proud of their attitude 

and pride in their learning. 

 

EYFS (Reception) achieved ‘Early learning goals with a good level of development’ in all prime areas 

86% (National for 2024 62%) 



Y1 phonics 82% (National 81%) 

Y4 Timetables Average score out of 25 is 20.6, (National 2024 20.6) 48% of children were high 

scorers of 23+ 

KS2 Y6 SATS 

Reading 94% working at expected level (National 75%), 60% working at Greater Depth, Average 

point score 108 

Spelling and Grammar 90% working at expected level (National 73%), 35% working at Greater 

Depth, Average point score 106 

Maths 94% working at expected level (National 74%), 46% working at Greater Depth, Average 

point score 108 

Writing 90% working at expected level (National 72%),  27% working at Greater Depth  

Science 92% working at expected level (National 82%)  

Reading writing and Maths achieving all 3 at expected 85% (national 62%), and at Greater 

Depth 23% 

 

 
NO mufti this Friday 

We traditionally do not have a mufti on the last day of the summer term as the Y6’s like to have 

their shirts signed and wear their uniform for the last day.  We will be sad to see this incredible Y6 

leave us, they truly have been wonderful, so respectful of each other and the school. 

 

The Children’s Kitchen  
Food is very important to us at the Grove, and we were delighted to win the Excellence in School 

Food award in January 2024.  We are proud to work with Chefs in Schools, and to employ a 

professional chef who not only produces delicious, freshly cooked food using local ingredients where 

possible, but has also worked with us to develop a cooking curriculum so that children learn to try 

different tastes, understand where food comes from, and develop cookery skills from an early age. 

We think food is essential for children’s behaviour, health, and wellbeing. 
If you would like your child to have school meals at the Grove, children in Reception, Years1 and 2 

are all eligible for free school meals, we just ask you to sit down with your child and order their 

meals in advance, using Parentpay. This is important for us in reducing food waste and in making the 

kitchen run economically. 
For children in Year 3 and up, there is a cost of £2.75 per meal, also ordered and paid for in advance 

on Parentpay. Please note that this is a slight increase in cost from last year- we have done our best 

to keep costs as low as possible whilst making sure that the meals are balanced, nutritious, and 

exciting! 
If you have any feedback or thoughts about the kitchen, we’d love to hear from you. 

 

Dates for September. 

Term starts on Wednesday 3rd September for children.  Staff will be in school the day before for 

training and preparation. 

Meet the teacher – Monday September 8th from 3:30pm – this is a chance to see how your child has 

settled, understand the new routines and ask the teacher any questions about the new class etc. 



 

 

Meal time assistant to help in the dining hall 11:30-1:30 daily 

We are seeking a new meal time assistant to help set the tables and chairs out with the children and 

classroom staff daily and then put them away, help with the serving and clearing of meals and the 

children’s meal time needs.  You would join a lovely kitchen team and classroom staff always 

accompany their children in the hall for lunch and encourage mealtime conversations, good manners 

and a tidy up after the sitting from the children.  Please contact hilary.priest@the-grove-

primary.devon.sch.uk 

 

 
 

Request for donations 

We are looking for a few items if anyone has these bits going spare please?  

A tall bookcase  

Large paint brushes 

Mixed sized decorating rollers and trays 

Throws 

Cushions 

 

Thank you!  

Parent smartphone awareness: 

There’s an event at the Methodist Hall on Thursday. 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/smartphones-in-schools-time-for-change-tickets-1478700124879 

It’s for parents, local government, teachers, anyone else to come together and learn about the issue, 

the science and what’s happening etc 

 
 

PTA NEWS   

Thankyou! 
 

We would like to say a massive THANK YOU to you all 

this year, for all your support, help and donations.  This 

has made our fundraising a great success and enabled us 

to purchase much needed resources for the school. 

Again, we can’t thank you enough.  The Grove School is 

very lucky to have such dedicated parents and staff who 

want to contribute to the children’s learning and make 

each day fun for them. 

We are already planning lots of fund raising things for the next academic year.  If you have any ideas, 

please let us know. 

 

Sports Afternoon 

The PTA will be selling drinks and cakes at the KS2 sports afternoon – Thursday 17th July – 1.30pm 

mailto:hilary.priest@the-grove-primary.devon.sch.uk
mailto:hilary.priest@the-grove-primary.devon.sch.uk
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/smartphones-in-schools-time-for-change-tickets-1478700124879


 

 

 

 

PTA AGM 

 

Thank you to everyone who came to the AGM.   

The elected officers are: - 

 

Chair Jenni Rowe 
Vice Chair Helen Fernyhough 
Treasurer Hannah Westrope 
Secretary Emily Rowley 

 

We would like to encourage all parents to get involved with the PTA (you won’t be committed to 

anything).  Your voice and time make all the difference. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Dates for your diary this term http://www.the-grove-primary.devon.sch.uk/web/calendar/256154 

Year 6 Final Performance – Wednesday 16th July - 1pm & 6pm 

KS2 Sports afternoon – Thursday 17th July - 1:30pm 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Hilary Priest 

 

 

Adverts – please note that the school is neither recommending nor supporting the adverts below.  If you wish 

to advertise in our newsletter then please contact the school for details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information about clubs for September 

 

Shear Soccer Next Term - 6 week course starting September  

 

Year 1 & 2 Tuesdays 

Sept 16th, 23rd, 30th, Oct 7th, 14th & 21st 

 

Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 Wednesdays 

Sept 17th, 24th, Oct 1st, 8th, 15th & 22nd 

 

https://www.shearsoccer.co.uk/after-school-club 

 

Netball Club 

 

Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 Mondays starting Monday 15th September  

Years 1 and 2 Thursdays starting Thursday 18th September 

 

Spanish Coming back on Thursdays  

 

 

 

http://www.the-grove-primary.devon.sch.uk/web/calendar/256154
https://www.shearsoccer.co.uk/after-school-club


 
 

 

 



 
 

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2025/jul/13/fathers-legal-action-smartphone-

ban-england-schools?CMP=share_btn_url 

 

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2025/jul/13/fathers-legal-action-smartphone-ban-england-schools?CMP=share_btn_url
https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2025/jul/13/fathers-legal-action-smartphone-ban-england-schools?CMP=share_btn_url


 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


